CENTENNIAL UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
Administrative Council Minutes; for December 7, 2020
Present:    Jeff Freel – Chair; Dani Musselman – Pastor, UMYF Leader, Leader Development & Nominations;  Ken Pickering – Treasurer; Jennifer Fischer – Education; Evan Fischer – Worship;  Don Hiatt – Finance & Member-At-Large; Whitney Warner – Communications; Ken Pickering – Treasurer; Ken Sharp – Trustees;  Gaylen Heaberlin – Financial Secretary; Doris Heaberlin – UMW; Libby Hiatt – Lay Member to Annual Conference; Allison Lehn -  Pastor Parish; Brandi Jackson – Missions; Ken Sharpe – Trustees; Jason Ferguson – Lay Leader; Deb Pickering – Members at Large;  Melissa Shaver – Secretary;
Call to Order- The meeting of the Administrative Council was called to order at 7:05 pm by Jeff Freel.  The meeting was held via Zoom teleconference, because of the COVID-19 pandemic. Pastor Dani opened the meeting with a prayer.  Minutes from the October 5, 2020 meeting was emailed to all members. The minutes were approved as presented.
Treasurer Report –  Quick Book balance as of 12/07/2020
General Account       $50,216.67
Memorial Account    $45,584.23 ($26,216.82 in memorial is from certificate cash)
Certificate’s:
  $87,280.00
  $25,660.00
  $11,400.00
Old Business – No Old Business.
New Business  - No New Business.
Education –  Last meeting was in early October to go over plans for the remainder of the year.  During the meeting, committee members filled bags to deliver to children and youth over the weekend before Halloween.  This was our way of keeping the church in the minds of the youth since we canceled the Trunk or Treat event.  Several of the committee members volunteered to make the deliveries.  The last event for the year was the Live Nativity, held Saturday, December 5th, 6-8pm.  The weather was very nice.  Most of the actors stayed outside the entire 2 hours.  We gad between 55-60 cars drive through and a horse drawn wagon made 3 trips to bring visitors from down the road.  Several people mistook the basket of candy canes for contribution basket, so Pastor Dani gladly made the exchange.  We received $135 in donations.  Not necessary but always welcome.
Fellowship/Family Ministries/Evangelism – Some of the committee members helped with delivering the Advent Bags.
Missions –  294 pairs of socks were delivered to Altoona Elementary and Bidwell Riverside.  The hats, gloves and coats drive will end 12/13/2020.
Worship –   The committee was hoping to start in person church service, but a couple of people tested positive for COVID-19, so we decided to wait until Christmas Eve.  The Bishop asked for churches to delay in person services until January 10, 2021, because of the spike of the pandemic.  The committee decided to have Christmas Eve service online and transmit to the parking lot.  The Christmas Eve services will be at 7:00 and 9:00 pm, with a candle/glow stick lighting at 8:15pm in the parking lot, singing “Silent Night”.
Memorials – There is the Certificate of $11,400 and $45,584.23 that is on the treasure report.  
Communications –  Since October have been posting events on Facebook and in the Altoona Living Magazine.  Will continue the same posting of events for the Advent season.
Finance – The Stewardship Campaign has been the main focus of the Finance Committee over the last two months.  As of now we have an increase of 7 thousand dollars over last year.  Pastor Dani has written a thank you letter to those who have contributed to our Stewardship campaign and Gaylen has mailed the letters to the proper households.  This year being what it has been, we have composed a letter to those who have not returned an estimate of giving as a reminder and Gaylen has mailed those to the correct households also.  Our bank has informed us that they are ready to receive applications for forgiveness of our Paycheck Protection Program loan.  Ken and Gaylen are continuing to work on that.  Our General Fund is holding about where we would like it to be.  With our General Fund and our Estimates of Giving, it looks like we will have enough funds to meet next year’s budge, barring any unforeseen problems.  November has been one of the best months of the year so far.  Our next meeting will be January 24, 2021 when we will do our annual audit of all funds of our church.
Financial Secretary – Report was emailed.  Make note that the church has donated $3,450.00 to the Food Pantry.
Membership – No report.
Nominations – After meeting a couple of times this fall, the committee has finalized the upcoming committee members for 2021.  Here are some of the new folks in each committee:  New Additions – Trustees:  Evan Fischer; SPRC:  Joy Warner, Aleka Fischer & Whitney Warner; Worship:  Erick Hall; Missions:  Bobbi Mesiter; Finance:  Jonathan Freel; Fellowship/Evangelism:  Gayle & Larry Jordon; Lay Member to Annual Conference:  Allison Lehn.  Gaylen Heaberlin will be stepping down as Financial Secretary after this year, so the committee will need to be filling this position.  A Big Thank You to those who served the past years as committee chairs, members and other leadership roles at Ivy, including:  Ardean Williams (Trustees), Mike Ferguson (Trustees), Brandi Jakson (SPRC & Missions), Jary Bowie (SPRC), Judy Weeks (SPRC), Bob Johnston (SPRC), Libby Hiatt (Lay Member to AC, & Worship), Jenneifer Fischer (Education), Dee Johnston (Missions), Brock Jackson (Missions), Jonathan Freel (Fellowship & Evangelism), Rita Denhart (Finance), and Gunnar Methlie (Communications).  Emailed the list of committees and the members.
Pastor Parish Relations – The church’s Annual Charge Conference for 2020, was October 20, 2020 on Zoom.  Pastor Dani, Allison Lehn, Jeff Freel and Missy Shaver was at the church for the conference.  The interesting part was how other churches are coping this year with the pandemic.
Trustees – All projects will be put off until spring.  There are two storm windows that has the filler strips missing and those will need replaced.
UMW -  December 3, 2021, had a meeting on Zoom.  Served 30-35 individuals at the Simple Supper on October 26, 2020 at Adventure Life Church.  Received a nice thank you note from Mindy.  Hope to do the supper again in April.  The UMW elected to give $500 to Bidwell Riverside, $500 to Shussler Hall and $500 Hawthorne Hill.   
UMYF – Meeting on Zoom each Wednesday night from 6:30-7:15pm.  Continuing a lesson series called TBD: Think, Believe, Do.  That encourages us to ask difficult questions about scripture, church, and tradition, while reflecting on what we do in relationship to what we read, learn and reflect on together.  Our youth group is expanding to include kids through fifth grade as we have had a couple of younger kids approaching middle school interested in joining us at times.  Working on the Christmas program that includes children and youth recreating the birth narrative of Christ from pandemic-point-of-view on Sunday, December 13th at 6:00pm and the link will be on the church’s website.
UMM-   Meet when needed and will start up in spring.
Lay Leader- Jason Ferguson would like to say thank you to all the committees and how they have adapted, by having meetings on Zoom and still doing the projects that this church does every year, just in a different way.  Thanks to the church as a whole, by still donating to all those who is in need.
Lay Member to Annual Conference -   Libby Hiatt would like to say thank you to the church for the privilege of serving as the Lay Member to the Annual Conference for the last 24 years for the church and thank you to Allison Lehn who will be her replacement.  Allison will do a great job for the church.
Members at Large – No report
Pastor   -  What a year it has been!  I’m in my 11th month with all of you at Centennial UMC and Ivy and I can honestly say this has been nothing like I’d ever imagined.  Some updates from our last meeting in early October:  We survived stewardship month!  And I am pleased with how the Finance Committee has worked on continued communication with those who offered pledges this year and with those we still hpe to hear from I the coming weeks.  Throughout the month of November, we  discussed the practice of gratitude each Sunday morning in worship and I enjoyed receiving the letters, emails and prayers from many from our community about why we are grateful for one another.  We had hoped to begin in-person indoor worship in October and while we didn’t have the opportunity to do so, we have continued radio and online worship.  We had plans to also provide an opportunity for Christmas Eve feel as close to normal as possible by inviting folks inside and that plan will not come to fruition either, unfortunately.  However, with the help of worship leaders and the worship committee, we hope to help create opportunities for Advent and Christmas Eve to feel as special as possible with restrictions form the Bishop’s Directive.  With the live nativity, Youth & Children Virtual Christmas Program and with Christmas Eve online and radio worship services, we hope all will join us in this special season.
     Radio worship continues to steadily include the same amount of people and when our worship videos are share, we have noticed more activity and more folks viewing the videos.  If you are on Facebook and you share our church service videos, many more people will have the opportunity to view and watch our services.  Often our videos receive 50 views except the first Sunday of Advent received 385 views and reached almost 1000 people.  Sharing posts and videos on Facebook or via email significantly helps reach new people in this day and age of mostly virtual worship.  
     Alongside worship planning and other seasonal activities, I have particularly spent time with families and individuals who are in need of extra care and compassion in this season due to death, grief, loneliness, etc.  We continue to need support and help from one another in this season and reaching out to each other is the best form of care we’ve all been able to do.  I visited a few families in person, but try to keep my exposure minimal in the case that I could carry the virus without symptoms.  Communion deliveries and celebrations with individuals has also encouraged my soul in this season.
    Lastly, we had an important conversation at our last meeting concerning our Charge Conference paperwork which I filled out and turned in to the District in late October.  After our Charge Conference and our last discussion as an Ad Council, I discussed with folks at the Council on Ministries about future hopes, dreams, and ideas for our beloved church.  We asked the question:  Does our church have a future?  And we identified a few ideas about how to create a discipleship pathway.  Identifying a pathway is one particular conversation I believe can help us identify strengths and weaknesses within our missional and invitational identity as a church in order to look forward to inviting new families in (both during and after the pandemic).  A small group of folks will be contacted to join me in this discussion as we imagine, dream, and reflect on the ministries available at Ivy.
Next meeting will be Monday, February 8, 2021 at 7:00 pm
Meeting was adjourned at 8:02 pm by Jeff Freel the Chair.
Respectfully submitted – Missy Shaver
